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	From:
	"Executive Director" <director@femnet.or.ke>

	To:
	"'David Kamara'" <DKamara@uneca.org>, "'Renate Bloem'" <rbloem@ngocongo.org>, "'MAMA KOITE'" <mamakoite@yahoo.fr>, "'Monique Nardi Roquette'" <mnardiroquette@uneca.orgmnardiroquette>, 

	CC:
	"'Adriana T.Ribeiro (Adriana T.Ribeiro)'" <Congoassist@aol.com>, "'goodluck obi'" <unoy_nigeria@yahoo.com>, "'Okey Onyejekwe'" <oonyejek@uneca.org>, nursesacrosstheborders@yahoo.com

	Subject:
	RE:

	Date:
	Mon, 11 Jun 2007 12:16:20 +0300


Dear All,
Greetings from the African Women's Development and Communication Network (FEMNET) and thank you for your message.
> As you have noted, during the last days a number of messages have been
> exchanged between the managers of FEMNET and Nurses Across the Borders of
> Nigeria on the setting up of the Steering Committee and the organisation of
>the next African civil society Forum.  
We also deplore and deeply regret this misunderstanding between our 2 organisations, although the final declaration was clear on the way forward of the consultation process. We apologise for any inconvenience caused to our partners in the process and thank you Mr Kamara for your decision of arbitration.
> We remember that the Forum has been institutionalized and the different organizations, which initiated and
>sponsored this Forum namely the African Union , CONGO , FEMNET and ECA have
> the responsibility to make this organe operational for the benefit of al  > civil society organizations, African States and even the institutions,
> which are supporting this Forum. 
This is what FEMNET did in putting up an ad hoc committee that could prepare the next forum as it has been mandated by the participants present in Addis Ababa . The selection of the committee members has been guided by objective criteria of region, gender, thematic areas and in addition, we took into consideration the previous initiatives by including those people who have been involved in different initiatives to learn more from them and to harmonise our efforts for the consultation process within African Civil society. The role of the ad hoc committee should be to think about the forum agenda, resources mobilisation, and logistics including deciding on the venue of the forum. Once, the ad hoc committee agree on the venue, it was absolutely necessary to identify our partner on the ground. In other terms, if the ad hoc committee agree on Nigeria as a venue, Nurses across Borders should play the role of our partner on the ground.
> To end this sterile debate, we have got together, African Union , CONGO and
>ECA and have decided to proceed to a peaceful planning and organization of
>forthcoming events, with the participation of evrybody. We suggest that
>Nurses Accross Borders of Pastor Peters submits a financial plan and
>sources of funding for hosting the next AfCSF 2008, to the steering
>committee, which should evaluate it and take a decision. The steering
>committee should decide during its first meeting whether it would be viable
>to plan for the next Forum in 2008, considering that most CSOs won't  have
>had enough time to take the recommendations of the final statement forward
>at country and/or regional level and that CONGO will not be able to support
>it fully.
 
Good suggestions and I recall I sent a message out to ask members of the ad hoc committee to share tasks to prepare the forum and to take decision on a possible venue. (re: message of may 31,2007). One of the suggestion was to meet informally in Accra for those ad hoc members who will attend events around the AU summit and to discuss how we could organise ourselves for the next forum. Thanks to Mr Rotimi Sankore, member of the committee who promised to facilitate the travel for those members interested to go to Accra (re:  message from Rotimi on June 10, 2007) and to meet on June 28, 2007. 
My suggestion is therefore to discuss all those issues (venue, logistics, role of each member, upcoming steering committee meetings…) during that meeting. 
> The Steering Committee should consider whether it would be more appropriate
> to have a preparatory -brainstorming meeting in 2008, to define the issues
> to be tackled in 2009, raise the most funds and have CONGO fully on board.
>The AU and ECA are fully committed to be active members of the steering
>committee and to this end ask FEMNET as chair of the committee to submit a
> budget proposal for the upcoming steering meetings.
FEMNET will be represented in Accra and will be happy to chair the small meeting of the ad hoc committee (those members who will be present). We hope with the prior consultation above, FEMNET will disseminate the outcomes and a clear schedule of meetings of the ad hoc committee and how it will be funded. We can’t end this message without reiterating FEMNET’s interest and willingness to chair the process, but also we believe in team work and therefore are relying on each member to contribute actively to the process.      
In solidarity for an effective and strong African Civil society.
 Best regards 
Therese Niyondiko
Ag. Executive Director
African Women's Development and Communications Network (FEMNET) 
Réseau de Développement et de Communications des Femmes Africaines 
P. O. Box 54562, 00200, Nairobi, Kenya.
Tel: Direct Line: +254 (0) 20 3741345
Tel: +254 (0) 20 3741301/20
Fax: +254 (0) 20 3742927
E-mail: director@femnet.or.ke
Website: http://www.femnet.or.ke
 
FEMNET aims to strengthen the role and contribution of African NGO's
focusing on women's development equality and other human rights, through communications, networking, training and advocacy.
FEMNET est un réseau qui soutient le renforcement des capacités des
femmes dans les domaines du plaidoyer et de la communication à travers le travail en réseau.  Il facilite également les échanges d'informations, d'expériences et de stratégies entre les organisations féminines en vue d'une véritable promotion des droits humains et particulièrement des droits de la femme.
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